
Summary of decisions 
March 2022 Council Meeting

Council adopted the Policy Review of Section


355 Committees.

Council noted the resignation of Mr Ray Walsh


as one of the two Council appointed delegates


to the board of Cowra Tourism Corporation.


Council appointed Cr Ruth Fagan to be


Council’s second delegate to the board of


Cowra Tourism Corporation. Council will write


to Mr Walsh thanking him for his contribution


to Cowra Tourism Corporation.

Council allocated funding under Cowra


Community Grants Round 2 2021-2022.

For further information, please contact 
Cowra Council Communications at


communications@cowra.nsw.gov.au
or tel. (02) 6340 2086.

Council signed the Cowra MRF Glass Hardstand


Agreement with Cleanaway Waste


Management Limited.

Council noted the minutes of the March


meeting of the Traffic Committee and


approved the following:

 - Erection of “No Stopping” signs on the southern


side of Comerford Street;

 - A review of the Speed Zone for Bonnie Braes


Road will be referred to Transport for New South


Wales (TfNSW); 

  - Reduce speed curve advisory signs will be


installed on the curves on Pride of Oak Road


300m west of Wianamatta Road and on


Wianamatta Road 950m north of Pride Of Oak


Road; 

  - A “T” intersection notification sign on


Wianamatta Road be relocated between 60-80m


north of the intersection; 

  - A “No Through Road” sign will be erected at the


southern end of Wianamatta Road; 

  - Speed zoning of Pride of Oak and Wianamatta


Roads will be referred to TfNSW for review. 

  - The route of the Class 2 special events Festival


of International Understanding Street Parade on 2


April 2022 and the ANZAC Day Parade on 25 April


2022, subject to compliance with the


requirements of TfNSW and NSW Police. 

  - A Speed Zone Review on the location of the


50km/h and 80km/h speed zones on Grenfell


Road east of Airport Road, Cowra has been


recommended to TfNSW. 

  - Council noted that TfNSW will assess MR56


South (Boorowa Road) to determine if signage


improvements are necessary in the vicinity of the


rural bus stop at Anderson Lane. 

Mayoral Minute - Council supported the


national funding priorities of the Australian


Local Government Association (ALGA) and will


participate in the ALGA’s advocacy for their


priorities by writing to the local Federal


Member of Parliament, candidates for Riverina


and the President of the Australian Local


Government Association to: express support for


ALGA’s funding priorities; identify priority local


projects and programs that could be


progressed with the additional financial


assistance from the Federal Government being


sought by ALGA; and seek funding


commitments from the members, candidates


and their parties for these identified local


projects and programs.

Council noted the minutes of the December

and February meeting of the Cowra Regional

Art Gallery Advisory Committee. Council

appointed Linda Chant to the Committee and

will write to Jack Mallon expressing gratitude

for service to committee.

Council donated $154 to Twilight Tens for waste

disposal, bin hire and waste collection;

$2,747.50 to the Cowra M&D for the ‘Showcase

Cowra’ production; and $1,500 to the Cowra

Men’s Shed for change of locks at premises.

Council noted the Investments and Financial

Report for February 2022.

Council noted the report on IPART’s Additional

Special Variation Process.

Council noted the minutes of the March

meeting of the Audit, Risk & Improvement

Committee (ARIC). Council will formally thank

Mr Andrew Fletcher for service to ARIC and seek

advice from NSW Government regarding

recovery of pandemic costs.

Closed Council Decisions from the February

meeting were released. 

Council will write to the families of the late Bill

Bundy and Max Tomlin expressing condolences

on their loss and acknowledging their

contributions to the Cowra community.


